
 

United States Marine Corps League 

Department of New Hampshire 

7 Perley St Concord NH 

23 September 2018 Meeting Minutes 

Members Present: Cherie Monnell, Commandant   Mark Lindsley 

           Shawn Carboni     Cody Dumont    

               John Finch     Bruce Katz 

          Derwood Haskell                 John Jenkins   

                      Dave Dubey                      Pauly Labbe   

             Tony Dube                 Tony Romano    

              Mike Harnish      Gary Gahan 

         Bryan Westover     Bob Patenaude  

Guest Present: Kevin Brown  

Meeting began at 1100. Opening ceremonies were conducted by the Commandant, Chaplain, 

and Sgt at Arms.  

Roll Call of Officers: Chaplain, Sgt at Arms, JPC and Web Sgt absent. All others present. 

Roll Call of Detachments: Twin State and Gormley absent. All others present. 

A quorum was present. 

Adjutant report: Cody Dumont made a motion to accept minutes of the 24 June 2018 meeting 

as published on web site. Tony Dube seconded. Motion Passed. 

Paymaster’s report: Beginning Balance: $ 6,858.26 Ending Balance: $ 5,865.24 

Bob Patenaude made a motion to accept Paymaster’s report. Cody Dumont seconded. Motion 

passed.  



Items to be reimbursed:  

Commandant’s National Expense (unexpected) Cody Dumont made a motion to reimburse 

Commandant $821.09 for hotel stay due to flight cancellation. Tony Romano seconded. Motion 

passed.  

Bugle replacement insert: Cody Dumont made a motion to reimburse Commandant $175.00 for 

Bugle replacement insert. Gary Gahan seconded. Motion passed. 

White FD gloves (11): Gary Gahan made a motion to reimburse Commandant $38.56 for 

purchase of new FD gloves. Cody Dumont seconded. Motion passed. 

Office supplies and printing: Gary Gahan made a motion to reimburse Commandant $223.32 for 

office supplies and printing. Cody Dumont seconded. Motion passed. 

Donations: Marine in need: Motion made by Dave Dubey to allow $300 to be available to 

Marine if Granite State believes it is worth it. Cody Dumont seconded. Motion passed.  

Chaplain’s Report:  Frank Diekmann, Ken Flood, and Robert Keith  

Final Duty Station: John Paglierani 

Committees: 

Membership report: None 

 Fundraising report: 50/50 tickets to help provide some income for Department will be sold 

yearly (January – December). Tickets will be $2 per ticket, tickets limited to 1500 for year. $500 

prize first drawing by December 31 2018. Winners will be posted on Department website. 

Participation from all detachments would help. 

Honor and events: 

Building Dreams for Marines Golf Tournament 24 August 2018 Commandant, Derwood Haskell, 

Gary Gahan, and Tony Romano. 

Marine Burial at NH veterans’ cemetery 31 August 2018 John Jenkins 

100 nights of remembrance, closing ceremony 9 September 2018  

15 September 2018 Cpl Currier Funeral John Jenkins and Judith Jones attended wake. Cody 

Dumont attended funeral. 

 Not all funeral homes know to contact Marine Corps League for funeral details  

Awards: send nominations for Department awards by the November 18 2018 

Scouting: 3 awards (Gormley) 

Scholarship: Nothing to report 



Old Business: 

Quad State 2019 April 26-28 will be putting together a budget 

10 November 2018 Flag raising has been approved, Gary Gahan is going to call to make sure 

someone will be at Statehouse. Winnacunnet Marine ROTC will be attending. 

New Business: 

Manchester Expeditionary Brigade Luncheon 12 November 2018 need volunteers for cake 

cutting 

Commemorative Partner Program: We have entered an agreement to host a Vietnam Veterans 

Pin ceremony two events a year for three years.  

Good of The League: 

Raffles: 50/50 $ 13.00 winner Cody Dumont donated money to DNHMCL. 

Future Dates: 

Next Quarterly meeting 18 November 2018 @ 1100 

30 September Memorial March and Service for the Merci Boxcar in NH meet at American 

Legion Post 43 56 Boutwell St Manchester NH @1200 

20-21 October Manchester Gun Show at Downtown Manchester Hotel  

10 November Flag Raising at Statehouse in Concord @0800 

12 November MEB Birthday Luncheon at Executive Court in Manchester @ 1100 

Meeting ended at 1215. Closing ceremonies were conducted by Commandant, Chaplain, and 

Sgt at Arms.  

Submitted by: Shawn Carboni, Department Adjutant 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


